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After four years in the US Navy (Aviation Electronics 
Technician), I attended the Indiana Institute of Technology 
where I received my EE degree.  I was not at the top of my 
class, but not at the bottom either.  I was the president of the 
Tech Glee Club, a 40 member all male group that performed 
at various college functions and other functions in Fort 
Wayne. I don’t sing anymore.  My singing voice retired a long
time ago.

After graduation I was employed by several companies in 
Chicago, Orlando, Sarasota, and Fort Lauderdale.  I finally 
found my home at Motorola as the International Marketing 
Manager in the MPU group, then moved over to the 
Technology Management Department to help negotiate and 
execute trade agreements with customers and other 
semiconductor companies.  I am very fond of those great 22 
years (1976 - 1998).

Next, I turned a hobby into the business of event 
videography.  Joyce, my wife, and I taped weddings, and 
other special events using two cameras.  Editing was 
performed on my 27 inch iMac with Final Cut Pro software.  
Those were good times. One of my favorites was recording 
the Christmas pageants and Spring variety shows performed 
by the Casner Christian Academy, a pre-school attended by 
three to six year old children.  We produced a master disk for
the school to make copies to sell to the parents.

Now, after “retiring” the videography business, we are 
enjoying leisure time.  We have two grown and successful 
children, two grown and successful grandchildren, and now 
as of June 15, 2020 we have a great-grandson.  Happy days 



are still ahead.


